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HEATHMONT EAST PRIMARY SCHOOL NEWSLETTER 
 

         Issue 13 

            Fortnight ending August 24th, 2018 

LOOKING AHEAD 
AUGUST 

Monday August 27th Level 4 Mt Evelyn Camp 

Tuesday August 28th  Level 4 Mt Evelyn Camp 

Junior Primary Athletics 

Wednesday August 29th  Level 4 Mt Evelyn Camp 

SEPTEMBER 

Monday Sept 3rd Level 3 Excursion Healesville 

Sanctuary 

Senior Hooptime 

Foundation Orientation 

Artroom Fun 9.00 -9.50am 

Spring piano Soiree 

Tuesday Sept 4th District Athletics Levels 3-6 

Wednesday Sept5th Foundation Orientation 

[ŜǘΩǎ DŜǘ tƘȅǎƛŎŀƭ фΦмрŀƳ 

Thursday Sept 6th Foundation Orientation 

Story time in the Library 

11.30 ς 12.15pm 

Monday Sept 10th  Year 6 Production rehearsal 

Foundation Orientation 

2019 Japanese 9am 

Tuesday Sept 11th Level 4 Excursion 

Healesville Sanctuary 

Wednesday Sept 12th Level 6 Musical production 

Thursday Sept 13th Level 5 Musical Production 

VSSS Rehearsal - Hisense 

Arena 

Foundation orientation109 

Storytime in the Library 

1.50pm ς 2.50pm 

Friday Sept 14th VSSS Rehearsal - Hisense 

Arena 

Saturday Sept 15th  VSSS 2018 at Hisense  - With 

the Beat 

Monday Sept 17th Foundation Orientation 

2019 Music madness 9am 

Wednesday Sept 19th  FOOTY WALKATON 

Friday Sept 21st End of Term 3 

2.30pm dismissal 
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Dear Parents, 
 
What a superb day!  The sun is shining and our students have completed another successful week of learning.   

 
The Level 4 students will commence their adventure at Mt Evelyn camp on Monday; our teachers and 
students are very excited.  I hope to pop in on Tuesday to witness their engagement and development with 
all the challenging adventure activities.    
 

The HEPS orchestra participated in workshop activities with students from 
Vermont Primary School and Vermont Secondary which concluded in a 50 
minute performance for the students of the hosting primary school and 
visitors.  I loved watching the students yet again performing at challenging 
and high quality pieces of music.  The students working collectively 
together made beautiful sound.  Thank you to Mr Mietzcke, Mrs Wall, Mrs 
Young and Mr Deith for supporting the students throughout the day and of 
course thank you to Vermont Primary School for hosting and sharing their 
talent.   
 
LITERACY AND NUMERACY DAY  

Thank you to all of you for supporting your children with dressing up for this enjoyable 
and multi-age day.  The students and staff looked fabulous!  The costumes were 
colourful, creative and really reflected some of our favourite book characters; I 
appreciated the way the students could express who they were and what was 
significant about that character.  I always appreciate how our staff work collectively to 
organize our multi age days which brings the school together, young and older working 
collaboratively with some learning, focus or theme.  It was an extremely successful day! 

 
FOOTY WALKATHON  
Sponsor sheets can be found on Compass so please 
support your children as they start collecting 
sponsors.  A special lunch will also be available 
including foods that complement the spirit of the 
day, Wednesday 19th September.   This event is 
always a lot of fun with students and staff walking 
around the school tƻ ǘƘŜ ǎƻƴƎǎ ƻŦ ŦƻƻǘȅκǎǇƻǊǘǎΩ 
ǘŜŀƳǎΦ  ¢ƘƻǎŜ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǿƘƻ ŘƻƴΩǘ Ŧƻƭƭƻǿ ŀƴ !C[ ǘŜŀƳ Ƴŀȅ ŘǊŜǎǎ ƛƴ ƎŜŀǊ ǘƘŀǘ ǊŜǇǊŜǎŜƴǘǎ ǘƘŜ ǎǇƻǊǘǎ ƻǊ ǘŜŀƳǎ ǘƘŜȅ 
support.    
 
BABY JORGENSEN IS COMING!  

The school fare welled Mrs Jenna Jorgensen in true HEPS style this week.  The 
staff hosted a colourful and happy morning tea last Monday as well as 
ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘŜŘ ƘŜǊ ǿƛǘƘ ŀ ƳȅǊƛŀŘ ƻŦ ŎǳǘŜ ŀƴŘ ǇǊŀŎǘƛŎŀƭ ōŀōȅ ΨǘƘƛƴƎǎΩ ǘƻ ŘǊŜǎǎ ǳǇ ǘƘŜ 
nursery and baby.  At assembƭȅ ǘƘŜ CƻǳƴŘŀǘƛƻƴ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǎŀƴƎ ǘƘŜ ŎǳǘŜǎǘ Ψ.ŀōȅΣ 
.ŀōȅΩ ǎƻƴƎ ŀƴŘ ƻŦŦŜǊŜŘ Ƴŀƴȅ ŎŀǊŘǎ ŀǎ ǿŜƭƭ ŀǎ ŀŘǾƛŎŜ ƻŦ Ƙƻǿ ǘƻ ōŜ ŀ ƎƻƻŘ aǳƳΦ  
We know Jenna and Mark will be excellent parents and look forward to Jenna 
returning with her cute bundle early in Term 4.   
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EXCITING WEEKS AHEAD 
¸ƻǳ ƻƴƭȅ ƴŜŜŘ ƭƻƻƪ ŀǘ ȅƻǳǊ ¢ŜǊƳ /ŀƭŜƴŘŀǊ ƻǊ ǘƘŜ Ψ[ƻƻƪƛƴƎ !ƘŜŀŘΩ ƻƴ the front page of our Newsletter to realize all the 
ŜȄŎƛǘƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ŜƴƎŀƎƛƴƎ ŀŎǘƛǾƛǘƛŜǎ ǎǘƛƭƭ ǘƻ ŎƻƳŜΗ  ²ƘŜǊŜ Řƻ ǿŜ ŦƛƴŘ ǘƘŜ ǘƛƳŜΤ ǎƻƳŜǘƛƳŜǎ ǿŜ ŘƻƴΩǘΗ  
I would like to express a huge ΨǘƘŀƴƪ ȅƻǳΩ ǘƻ ƻǳǊ ǎǘŀŦŦ ǿƘƻ ŀǊŜ ǇǊŜǇŀǊŜŘ ǘƻ ǎǇŜƴŘ ǘƛƳŜ ƻǳǘǎƛŘŜ ƻŦ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ƘƻǳǊǎ ǘƻ 
provide our students so many extracurricular experiences.  It can only happen with their commitment and enthusiasm. 
 
END OF TERM 
Only four weeks away and it is the end of term 3, Friday 21st September.  
As is our practice the children will be dismissed at 2.30pm to commence 
ǘƘŜƛǊ ŦƻǊǘƴƛƎƘǘ ōǊŜŀƪΦ  tƭŜŀǎŜ ŎƘŜŎƪ ƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ [ƻǎǘ tǊƻǇŜǊǘȅΤ ǘƘŜǊŜΩǎ ŜƴƻǳƎƘ 
clothing there for us to start our own shop.  It would be good if items of 
clothing could be re owned, washed and ready for wear in term four.  
 

 
 

Kind regards, 
 
 
Kitty Allard. 
Principal. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


